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MEMORANDUM 

 

 

TO:    Barbara Lipscomb, City Manager 

 

FROM:   Kevin Mulligan, PE, Director of Public Works 

 

DATE:  November 13, 2013 

 

SUBJECT: Public meeting on widening of Evans Street/Old Tar Road 

 

 

The North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) is holding an open house on 

Tuesday, November 19, 2013, to provide information and receive public comment on the 

planned widening of Evans Street in Greenville and Old Tar Road in Winterville.  The proposed 

project is about four miles long and extends from Greenville Boulevard in Greenville to Cooper 

Street/ Worthington Road in Winterville.  

 

The existing two-lane road would be widened to four lanes with curb and gutter and a 23-foot 

median.  NCDOT has adopted a complete streets policy for new and rehabilitated roads where 

feasible therefore sidewalks and bicycle lanes are being considered on both sides of the road. 

Constructing sidewalks depends on a cost sharing and maintenance agreement between NCDOT 

and the local municipalities.  Improvements to Greenville Boulevard, Fire Tower Road and the 

Cooper Street/Worthington Road intersections are being studied as part of the project. 

Construction is expected to begin in 2020. 

 

Attached to this memo are the public notices about this meeting as well as illustrations of the 

intersection alternatives for this project.  The Greenville Blvd/Evans Street intersection has 5 

alternatives for consideration.  The Fire Tower Rd/Evans Street intersection has 4 alternatives 

while the Cooper St intersection will have 2 alternatives. 

 

NCDOT is conducting two meetings on Tuesday, November 19, 2013.  The first meeting is at 

2pm and is for local officials to be updated on the progress of this project.  The second meeting 

is scheduled for 4-7 p.m. and is open to the public.  The location for these meetings is at the Pitt 

County Shrine Club, 568 Irish Lane in Winterville. 

 
 

cc:  Scott P.M. Godefroy, PE, City Engineer 

 Daryl Vreeland, AICP, Transportation Planner 

 Jo Laurie Penrose, AICP, Transportation Planner 







NCDOT Mission: ConnecƟng people and places safely and efficiently, with accountability and environmental sensiƟvity to enhance the 
economy, health and well‐being of North Carolina. 
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The North Carolina Department of 
Transportation (NCDOT) proposes to 
widen Old Tar Road /Evans Street in 
Winterville and Greenville.  The 
proposed project is about four miles 
long and extends from Cooper Street/
Worthington Road in Winterville to 
Greenville Boulevard in Greenville.  
The existing two-lane road would be 
widened to four lanes with curb and 
gutter and a 23-foot median. Sidewalks and bicycle lanes 
are being considered on both sides of the road. The 
construction of sidewalks will be dependent upon a cost-
sharing and maintenance agreement between NCDOT 
and the local municipalities. Improvements to the Cooper 
Street/Worthington Road, Fire Tower Road, and 
Greenville Boulevard intersections are being studied as 
part of the project.  NCDOT is conducting studies to 
evaluate social, economic, traffic and environmental 
impacts associated with the proposed improvements. 

PPROJECTROJECT    
DDESCRIPTIONESCRIPTION  

A range of alternatives that meet the purpose 
of and need for the project has been 
developed.  Because of the projected high 
traffic volumes, conventional intersection 
improvements do not reduce traffic delays to 
acceptable levels at the Old Tar Road/Evans 
Street intersections with Fire Tower Road and 
Greenville Boulevard. As a result, several 
design options are being studied for these 
intersections. These include quadrant 
roadways and median U-turn options, which 

restrict left turns at the key intersection. A roundabout 
option is being considered for the intersection of Old Tar 
Road and Cooper Street/Worthington Road. 

Intersection design alternatives are described and 
illustrated inside the newsletter.  There are two alternatives 
for Cooper Street/Worthington Road and Old Tar Road, 
four alternatives for Fire Tower Road and Old Tar Road/
Evans Street, and five alternatives for Greenville Boulevard 
and Evans Street.  Different alternatives can be selected 
for each intersection (e.g., Alternative A at Cooper Street/
Worthington Road, Alternative B at Fire Tower Road, and 
Alternative C at Greenville Boulevard).  Citizens will be 
able to comment on their preferences at the workshop. 

NCDOT ANCDOT ANNOUNCESNNOUNCES  
Open House Public MeetingOpen House Public Meeting  

November 19, 2013 

4:00 to 7:00 p.m. 

Pitt County Shrine Club 

568 Irish Lane 

Winterville, NC 28590 

The purpose of the proposed project is to increase 
capacity and improve traffic flow along Old Tar Road/
Evans Street. 

PPROJECTROJECT  PPURPOSEURPOSE  

PPROJECTROJECT    
AALTERNATIVESLTERNATIVES  

WWIDENINGIDENING  OFOF  OOLDLD  TTARAR  RROADOAD/E/EVANSVANS  SSTREETTREET  

PPROJECTROJECT  CCONTACTSONTACTS  
If you have questions about this project, please 
contact either: 

Mr. Brian Yamamoto 
NCDOT Project Development and 
Environmental Analysis (PDEA) 
1548 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-1548 
919.707.6051 
byamamoto@ncdot.gov 

Ms. Liz Kovasckitz 
Mulkey Engineers & Consultants 
6750 Tryon Rd. 
Cary, NC 27518 
919.858.1808 
lkovasckitz@mulkeyinc.com 

- OR - 

Auxiliary aids and services will be provided for disabled persons who wish to attend the meeting.  Please contact Mr. Yamamoto 
or Ms. Kovasckitz as soon as possible so that arrangements can be made. 

NCDOT is on the web!NCDOT is on the web!  

www.ncdot.gov 
Public involvement is an important 
part of the planning process. The 

NCDOT encourages citizen 
involvement on transportation 
projects, and will consider your 
suggestions and address your 

concerns. If you have transportation 
questions on other projects, call our 
Customer Service Center toll-free 
at 1-877-DOT-4YOU, or visit the 

NCDOT webpage. 

Ms. Liz Kovasckitz 
Mulkey Engineers & Consultants 
6750 Tryon Rd. 
Cary, NC 27518 

PPROJECTROJECT  TTIMELINEIMELINE**  

20132013  20142014  20152015  20162016  20172017  20182018  20192019  20202020  

Information about this project can also be found on the project website: 

http://www.ncdot.gov/projects/EvansStreetWidening/  

EENVIRONMENTALNVIRONMENTAL  DDOCUMENTOCUMENT  

RRIGHTIGHT  OFOF  WWAYAY  AACQUISITIONCQUISITION  

CCONSTRUCTIONONSTRUCTION  
*Schedule subject to ongoing project funding prioritization process. 
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Old Tar Road and Cooper Street/Worthington Road Intersection: 

Alternative A2: Roundabout.  This option could be included with any of the other alternatives. 

Alternative A: Conventional widening design.* 

 One left turn lane in all directions. 
 One right turn lane from Old Tar Road to Cooper Street. 
 One right turn lane from Worthington Road to Old Tar Road. 
*Because this is a conventional intersection design at all intersections, Alternative A is only illustrated once. 

Alternative A/A2: Conventional widening design (not shown). 
 Two left turn lanes in all directions. 
 Two right turn lanes in all directions except from Old Tar Road eastbound onto Fire Tower 

Road. 

Alternative B*: Quadrant roadway design. Left turns are restricted at the intersection and traffic 
is re-routed onto a new “quadrant” road in the northeast quadrant. The new road would connect 
South Hall Drive to Winding Branches Drive. 
 To turn left from: 

 Old Tar Road to Fire Tower Road: travel through the intersection, turn right on the new 
road, and turn right again onto Fire Tower Road. 

 Evans Street to Fire Tower Road: turn left onto the new road, then turn left onto Fire 
Tower Road. 

 Fire Tower Road to Old Tar Road: turn right onto the new road, then turn left onto Evans 
Street and travel through the intersection. 

 Fire Tower Road to Evans Street: travel through the intersection, turn left onto the new 
road, then turn right onto Evans Street. 

Alternative C: Median U-turn design.  Left turns are restricted from Fire Tower Road to Old Tar 
Road/Evans Street.  New signals would be added on Fire Tower Road at Winding Branches Drive 
and approximately 0.25 mile west of Old Tar Road/Evans Street.   
 To turn left from Fire Tower Road (eastbound and westbound) to Old Tar Road/Evans Street: 

proceed through the intersection, U-turn at the signalized median breaks on Fire Tower Road, 
then turn right onto Old Tar Road/Evans Street. 

Old Tar Road/Evans Street and Fire Tower Road Intersection: 

Alternative D:  Median U-turn design (at Fire Tower Road intersection only).  All left turns at the 
intersection are prohibited. New signals would be added on Fire Tower Road at Winding Branches 
Drive and approximately 0.25 mile west of Old Tar Road/Evans Street.   
 To turn left from: 

 Old Tar Road/Evans Street (northbound and southbound) to Fire Tower Road: make a 
right onto Fire Tower Road, U-turn at signal and proceed back through the intersection. 

 Fire Tower Road (eastbound and westbound) to Old Tar Road/Evans Street: proceed 
through the intersection, make a U-turn at signalized median break and then turn right 
onto Old Tar Road/Evans Street. 



Evans Street and Greenville Boulevard Intersection: 

Alternative A/A2: Conventional intersection design (not shown). 

Alternative B*: Quadrant roadway design. No left turns from Evans Street to Greenville 
Boulevard.  A new “quadrant” road would be constructed in the southwest quadrant of the 
intersection, from Martinsborough Road/Evans Street intersection to Greenville Boulevard.  Red 
Banks Road would serve as a quadrant road in the northeast quadrant.    
 To turn left from: 

 Evans Street (northbound) to Greenville Boulevard: turn left at new road in southwest 
quadrant, then turn left onto Greenville Boulevard. 

 Evans Street (southbound) to Greenville Boulevard: turn left onto Red Banks Road, then 
turn left onto Greenville Boulevard. 

*Multiple design options for this alternative are being considered to reduce impacts to the shopping center.  

Alternative D: Conventional intersection design (not shown), with additional widening. 

Alternative B2: Quadrant roadway design.  No left turns from Evans Street to Greenville 
Boulevard.  A new road would be constructed in the northeast quadrant. No road would be 
constructed in the southwest quadrant. 
 To turn left from: 

 Evans Street (northbound) to Greenville Boulevard: proceed through the intersection, turn 
right onto new road, then turn right onto Greenville Boulevard. 

 Evans Street (southbound) to Greenville Boulevard: turn left onto new road, then turn left 
onto Greenville Boulevard. 

Alternative C:  Median U-turn design.  A new signalized intersection would be added between 
Evans Street/Greenville Boulevard and Red Banks Road.  No left turns allowed from Evans Street 
to Greenville Boulevard. 
 To turn left from: 

 Evans Street (northbound) to Greenville Boulevard (west): turn right at Evans Street/
Greenville Boulevard intersection, make a U-turn at new signalized intersection and 
proceed back through the intersection. 

 Evans Street (southbound) to Greenville Boulevard: turn left onto Red Banks Road and 
left onto Greenville Boulevard. 







 

 

NOVEMBER 2013 
DIRECTOR 

 NRPA Congress – The National Recreation and Park Association conference was enlightening, 
and something I wish more GRPD staff could have experienced.  Fortunately, the 2014 
conference will be held in Charlotte (10/14-16).  Hopefully, we can give numerous staff the 
opportunity to participate and grasp the scope, impacts and diversity of our profession, 
through learning about state-of-the-art programs, events, services, facilities and efforts within 
parks and recreation agencies across the nation. 

 Eppes Rec Center Position – Interviews recently took place for a new Recreation Supervisor to 
manage the Eppes Recreation Center, a vacancy resulting from the retirement of long-time 
recreation and parks employee Alonza Price.  Staff hope to have the position filled by late 
November. 

 River Study – Following presentations by the three “short listed” respondents to the Request for 
Qualifications, a consultant has been selected for the Tar River Utilization Study.  Plans call for a 
contract to be presented to City Council for approval in December, with actual work 
beginning in January.  Clearly, the river represents a “barely tapped” resource for our City, 
and the purpose of the study is to reveal ways in which it can benefit our community 
economically, environmentally, and recreationally.  The study will take about 8 months, and 
include a high degree of public involvement. 

 Greenville is now a Let’s Move! Cities, Towns and Counties site, a 
program to help address childhood obesity across the nation.  GRPD 
will focus on coordinating local efforts among county and city 
agencies that can impact nutrition, physical activity, and the amount 
of “screen time” in the lives of area youngsters.  We will seek the 
cooperation of the County Schools, County Health Department, and 
other agencies providing youth oriented services.   

 The Magnolia Arts Center members have hosted several clean-up 
days at their new home in the Perkins Complex Building have created a “black box” 
performance area in the facility, and plan to have their first public performance (“Steel 
Magnolias”) in February.  Auditions for the show are scheduled for December. 

 Survey – GRPD has partnered with ECU’s Kinesiology Department on a community survey to 
determine which parks and park features are being used for physical activity, the frequency 
and duration of that use, other ways in which residents stay active, the level and frequency of 
those activities, to what degree walking is a regular part of their weekly routines, their 
familiarity with specific City parks, and additional features they would like to see within our 
park system.  Results of this survey will help us in our facility and program planning, as well as in 
our marketing efforts. 
 

In November… 
 11/2  Future Stars Soccer regular season ended. 
 11/4  Future Stars Soccer Post-Season Tournament began. 
 11/4  Registration for Basketball Skills Clinic at BLP began. 
 11/6  Adult Tap Dance classes began. 



 

 

 11/6-8 The Moyewood and Southside Seniors attend the NASCC conference in Winston-                   
Salem. 

 11/8-10 Special Olympics Fall Games in High Point 
 11/10-12 Selected Staff attending the 2013 NCRPA/SCRPA Joint Conference in Raleigh 
 11/16  Durham Performing Arts Center (DPAC) Senior trip to see Ghost: The Musical 
 11/18  Youth Coed Basketball at Boyd Lee Park will begin. 
 11/23 Holiday Art Sale from 10:00 AM – 4:00 PM at the Jaycee Park Center for Arts & Crafts.  

Participants from many of our programs will be showing and selling their crafts and 
artwork for the upcoming holiday season. 

 11/27  ABCs of Painting and The Painter’s Studio programs begin 
 12/06  Greenville Gives holiday kickoff from 6:00 – 7:30 PM at Five Points Plaza 

 
PARKS DIVISION 
PARKS SUPERINTENDENT 

1. Assembled GRPD’s 5 year Capital Improvement Projects Budget (CIP).  This was developed 
with departmental input, reviewed/approved by the Director and Senior Rec/Park staff, and 
then assembled/submitted. 

2. With the Golf Course Business Manager, reviewed and recommended a new golf cart lease. 
3. Participated in the review of consultant proposals for the Tar River Utilization Study. 
4. Five maintenance staff received iPads for managing HVAC systems through the Guaranteed 

Energy Savings Program. 
5. Hosted a facility tour for Rocky Mount Parks & Recreation staff.  Discussed maintenance 

practices and capital improvement projects. 
 

PARKS MAINTENANCE  
1. Provided set up and support for ECU football game parking lot rentals at Elm St. Park, tennis 

tournament at River Birch, Council candidate debate at Eppes Recreation Center, and 
Homerun Derby at Guy Smith Stadium. 

2. Landscape crews – mowing/ball field maintenance – transitioning to leaf removal and 
edging sidewalks; assisted with Community Tree Day; annual flower plantings have begun; 
completed landscape plantings at Dream Park. 

3. Custodial crews provided modified cleaning service and litter collection; annual floor 
maintenance schedule established. 

4. Technician crews reestablished water service at the Magnolia Arts Center and installed 
exhaust fan in kitchen.  Constructing storage room at the Golf Course. 

 
RIVER PARK NORTH (RPN) 

 October Activities: 
1. 4 large/3 small shelter reservations; total attendance 185 (L), 64 (S) 
2. 6 single campsite reservations; total attendance 9    
3. 8 single/2 group pedal boat reservations; total attendance 16 (S), 25 (G) 
4. 7 group/private programs; total attendance 280, (school visit, birthday party, ECU Pre-K 

Teachers, and GSA Troop Programs) 
5. 10 public programs; total attendance 109 (ECU Theater 

Workshop, Greensprings Stream Study, FROGGS, Owl 
Prowl, Campfire, etc.) 

 
 October Highlights: 

1. Won 2nd Place, $100, for RPN Booth at the Pitt Co. Fair. 
2. Two bench swings were hung for guest usage. 
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3. Multiple partnership programs with FROGGS (Owl Prowl) and ECU Children’s Theater 
Department. (Children’s Theater Workshop Class) 

4. PCC and Wildlife Resources assessment of ponds show healthy population of fish. PCC 
classes contributed carp, bass, catfish, perch, bluegill, and eels for the Center 
aquarium. 

 
 Coming In November: 

1. 1 large shelter reservation; expected attendance 50 
2. 11 public programs (Forts and Hideouts, STEM Fair, Leaf Pile Learn and Play, America 

Recycles, etc.) 
3. Park hours change, 11/1/13 – 2/28/14, 8:00 AM – 5:00 PM. 
4. Trail closures starting 11/11-22 due to power line project 

 
PARKS PLANNING  

1. Dream Park – Two artists have been commissioned for the public art along the memorial 
plaza.  Awaiting signed contracts.  Maintenance staff has completed the fall planting 
which was a zoning requirement.  Installation of bollards and bike racks will be completed 
by mid-November. 

2. Eppes Recreation Center - ADA Improvements – The contractor has been granted 
substantial completion for both phases of the project; the City is currently going through 
closeout procedures in order to accept all of the work. 

3. Tar River Utilization Study – Currently in contract negotiations with Rhodeside & Harwell, Inc. 
design.   

4. Elm Street Center restroom renovations – Staff is writing specifications and preparing bid 
documents for ADA restroom renovations. 
 

PARKS COORDINATOR 
 Work Orders:  Submitted - 15, Completed - 16, Pending - 42 

1. Labor Hours - 2,101 
2. Labor Costs - $30,628 

 
 Park Services Event Support – GAFC (Senior Health Fair)   

1. Labor Hours - 15 
2. Labor Costs - $341 

 
 “Bigger Expense” Items (hours and labor) 

1. Athletic Field Prep - 261 hrs. - $4,518 
2. Custodial -733 hrs. - $10,339 
3. Mowing - 509 hrs. - $7,284 
4. Litter/Trash Pickup - 368 hrs. - $5,249  
5. Landscaping - 163 hrs. - $2,042 

 
 Vandalism 

1. Elm Street Park – graffiti on shelter 
 

BRADFORD CREEK PUBLIC GOLF COURSE 
1. Monthly revenues:  October 2013 - $51,488 vs.  October 2012 - $51,888. 
2. Rounds of Golf:  October 2013 – 1,458 rounds vs. October 2012 – 1,567 rounds. 
3. 10/1  Nine and Wine Ladies Night, 9 participants. 
4. 10/4  ECU Kinesiology Department Golf Tournament – 36 participants. 
5. 10/18  Wedding Rehearsal Dinner – 50 attended. 
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6. 10/26  VIP FALL FINALE Golf Tournament – 44 participants. 
7. 10/27 PGA Junior Golf League Match vs. New Bern – 48 youth and 60 parents 

attended. 
 
IN NOVEMBER… 

 11/10 & 17 PGA Junior Golf Practice, 2:00 – 5:00 PM 
 11/17   Clubhouse Rental, 3:00 – 7:00 PM 
 11/24   PGA Junior Golf Match, 2:00 – 5:30 PM 

 
RECREATION DIVISION 
RECREATION SUPERINTENDENT 

1. Submitted FY 14-15 & FY 15-16 revenues, fee changes, and IT and staff position requests for 
budget development. 

2. Received $600 Grassroots Arts Program matching grant from Pitt County Arts Council at 
Emerge to assist in paying Sunday in the Park band – Panyelo. 
 

 EPPES RECREATION CENTER / THOMAS FOREMAN PARK  
1. 10/2 City Council candidate debate  
2. 10/8 Mayoral debate 
3. 10/12 Girl Scouts Dance Teams and “Ladies of Purpose” domestic violence awareness 

event  
4. 10/25 QSA Foundation, a non-profit assisting homeless and military families, held their 

annual “Stand Down” event, giving veterans and their families information 
available to them, giveaways, educational seminars, medical check-ups and 
housing opportunities. 

5. 10/26 NC Rise Roundball Classic, with college scouts in attendance. Forty high school 
players participated. 

 
SOUTH GREENVILLE RECREATION CENTER 

1. Fall Fitness Boot Camp ended on 10/24, 12 participants. 
2. Men’s 30 & Over Basketball League games on M, W, TH nights, 7-10 PM.  Wednesday 

games are at Eppes Recreation Center. 
3. 10/31 Annual Halloween Fall Festival – approximately 100 participants. 

 
SPECIALIZED RECREATION AT DREW STEELE CENTER  

1. 10/11 Fall Bingo Social held for ages 22+.  
2. 10/12 Youth Educators Summit (“YES”) – approximately 75 

attended.  The Exceptional Community Football League 
(ECFL) was featured. 

3. 10/30 Annual Costume Party was held at Eppes Middle School; 
265 attended. 

 
ARTS & CRAFTS 

1. 10/28 Wheel Throwing class began. 
2. Preschool classes Harvest Harmonies & The Colors of Fall had 

a total of 14 enrolled.  
3. PCC uses the painting room from 9 AM – 1 PM, M-TH for a 

Basic Skills Program for community members. 
4. Pitt County Schools uses room 207 on W, TH, F for a Pre-K 

program called Play and Learn. 

Monthly Report - November 2013 4



 

 

 
SENIOR ADULT SERVICES  

1. 10/13-19 15 seniors toured Sedona, AZ, and the Grand Canyon. 
2. 10/22  Senior Day at the State Fair; 23 participants. 

 
ADULT ATHLETICS  

1. 10/8 BOLT! Youth running program began. 30 participants. 
2. 10/20 Adult Flag Football ended; Old Dawgs won the league title for the 4th year in a 

row. 
3. Adult softball games continued; 121 games played in October. 
4. Six cross country meets were hosted at Boyd Lee Park, including the NC High School 

Athletic Association 2A Regionals. 
 

YOUTH ATHLETICS  
1. 11/2 Greenie League Fall Baseball Clinic continued; 44 participants. 
2. 11/8 Deadline for Youth Coed Basketball registration. 
3. Future Stars soccer games continued; 339 games played in October. 

 
RIVER BIRCH TENNIS CENTER (RBTC) 

1. 10/4-5 ECU Women’s Tennis team leased courts for 
tournament with NCCU and Norfolk State. 

2. 10/4-6 Tennis Supervisor attended NC Tennis 
Association’s Community Development 
Workshop & Local League Coordinator’s 
annual meeting in Greensboro. 

3. 10/9-10 Big East 4A Girl’s High School Tournament 
rained out both days. 

4. 10/18-19 Hosted 1A Girl’s High School East Regional 
Tennis Tournament; players from 8 eastern NC schools participated. 

5. 10/24 Fall tennis programs concluded. 
6. 10/26 GRPD Instructor Lynette Worthington conducted a play day to raise 

awareness for breast cancer victims. 10 players participated. 
 
DREW STEELE CENTER (DSC)/ELM STREET CENTER/BARNES-EBRON-TAFT (BET) BUILDING 

1. 11/4  Youth Flag Football tournament began at Jaycee Park. 
2. 10/22-24 Gymnastics and Cheerleading cheered for the 5-6 year old flag football 

games at Jaycee Park  
3. Men’s Cross Court Basketball held M-TH from 6:00-8:00 PM.  
4. 9 BET rentals, total attendance 364. 
5. 9 DSC rentals, total attendance 244. 
6. Late Night Hoops was held on Tuesdays for 17-24 year olds and Fridays for 13-16 year 

olds at the Drew Steele Center. 
 

SPORTS CONNECTION 
1. October 2013:  1,838 tokens sold vs. October 2012:  1,195 tokens sold. 
2. 2 birthday parties held. 
3. October 2013 attendance:  928 vs. October 2012 attendance:  1,200. 
4. Accepting registration for Teen Connection program and Youth Basketball Skills Clinic. 
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GREENVILLE AQUATICS & FITNESS CENTER (GAFC) 
1. Kathleen Shank will serve on the Advisory Committee for the new Therapeutic Recreation 

Assistant Program at Pitt Community College, as part of our commitment to build working 
relationships within the community. 

2. To celebrate 27 years of service, Member Appreciation Days at GAFC will host several events, 
such as weekly drawings, free guest day, pickleball tournament, and workout challenge. 

 
 WELLNESS 

1. 10/9 Senior Health Fair hosted 30 vendors.  Various free screenings and interactive 
programming was available.  ECU Dental School conducted oral cancer screenings 
and found three participants with 
early stages of oral cancer.  128 
attended.  

2. 10/16 Fall Wellness Walk held at River Park 
North for City and GUC employees.  
134 participated. 

3. 10/17 Red Cross Blood Drive held at GAFC.  
Goal – 70 pints. Viable pints obtained – 91. 

4. Open enrollment for healthcare benefits held for City employees from 10/21-24, which 
included Biometric Screenings and Health Risk Assessments.  Approximately 300 City 
employees participated.   

 
AQUATICS 
1. October swim lessons at 90% capacity.  
2. First Intra-Squad swim meet was held at GAFC on 10/11.  25+ swimmers 

participated in individual and team races.  The next Intra-Squad Series 
meet is on 12/15. 

3. Junior Aquatics Staff accumulated 78 volunteer hours for October 
assisting with programs and events.  They also attended a 2 hour swim 
instructor training. 

 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Gary N. Fenton, Director of Recreation and Parks 
 
 

ECFL Cheerleaders at the Youth Educators Summit 
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